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. Rules

These races will be governed by The Racing Rules of Sailing, the prescriptions of the United States
Sailing Association, the Class Rules of the Sonar Fleet as modified by Fleet #5, the Sailing
Instructions of the Wayzata Yacht Club (WY CSI) applicable to a Big Island race as amended, and
by these Sailing Instructions (LSI).

This modifies WYCSI 1.3.1

. Entries

2.1. To be eligible to compete, a boat must be of the Sonar Class and sailed with one or two
persons on board.

2.2. Each participating boat needs to communicate to Tom Brown, the fleet captain, if they are
sailing single or double handed so the scoring can be worked out.

. Schedule of Races
3.1. These races will be held on Saturday, June 12, 2021 in place of the 4th scheduled Big Island
Series race. There will be no regular Sonar race on the day that this race is scheduled.

. Racing Area
4.1. These races will take place on the Big Island Course shown in Illustration A of the WY CSI
and will be subject to the courses and marks provisions of those Sailing Instructions.

. The Starts

5.1. Single and Double-handed boats will all start together.
5.2. The start will be 6 minutes after the MORC & PHREF II start. This will be 21 minutes after the
initial Warning of the Big Island starts.

. Abandonment
6.1. These races will be abandoned or postponed when the gusts of wind are above 22 knots.

. Prizes

7.1. Participation will be recognized. Bragging rights for single-handed spinnaker jibes and other
feats of derring-do will be taken by all deserving competitors.

7.2. Race results for single-handed and double-handed finishers will be separated and published on
the WY C Sonar fleet page.

. Equipment

8.1. No steering mechanism control device which responds to action by wind, compass bearing,
electronic signal or other non-manual control is permitted. Tying the tiller down in a position
is permitted.

8.2. Use of spinnakers is permitted except in the event that the gusts of wind are above 17 knots as
announced from the Race Committee.



